
     

  Town of Medway  

     ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 
     155 Village Street, Medway MA 02053 

      (508) 321-4915  
 

 

Zoning Board of Appeals Meeting 
Wednesday, June 5, 2019 at 7:30 pm 

Sanford Hall 
155 Village Street Medway, MA 02053 

Meeting Minutes  
 

Present: Rori Stumpf, Chairman; Brian White, Vice Chair; Carol Gould, Clerk; Christina Oster, 
Member; Gibb Phenegar, Member 
Also Present: Barbara Saint Andre, Director, Community and Economic Development 
Stefany Ohannesian, Administrative Assistant, Community and Economic Development 
 
Chairman Rori Stumpf called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm and stated it was being broadcast 
on Medway Cable Access.  
 
Public Hearings  
 
72A Fisher Street (Continued from May 1, 2019) – Variance from Section 6.1 of the Zoning 
Bylaw, which requires 180 feet of frontage, to split the current lot into two lots, resulting in 
new Lot 1 having 57.9 feet of frontage and new Lot 2 having 60 feet of frontage. 
 
Attorney Stephen Kenney was present to represent the applicants, Patrick and Katherine 
McSweeney, and stated that they would like to withdraw the application without prejudice.  
 
Motion to allow the applicant to withdraw the variance application for 72A Fisher Street 
Medway without prejudice was made by Brian White, seconded by Gibb Phenegar, passed with 
a vote of 5-0-0. 
 
7 Wellington Street (Continued from May 15, 2019) – application for variances from Section 
6.1 of the Zoning Bylaw to split the property into two lots. The applicant seeks variances from 
the required 150 feet of frontage for proposed Lot 2, which will have 90.81 feet of frontage, 
and from the required square footage of 22,500 square feet for both proposed lots; Lot 1 will 
be 11,062 square feet and Lot 2 will be 12,549 square feet. 
 
Patrick Mulvehill was present with applicants Paul and Marlena Doucette and handed out floor 
plans along with pictures of the type of new proposed home with square footage dimensions.  
He again reiterated that the Doucettes want to stay in the neighborhood and will live in the 
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newly constructed home with no intent to build and sell.   
 
Mr. Stumpf spoke about the town voting to not approve smaller lot sizes for this zoning district 
at a Town Meeting in 2016.  He stated that personally he likes the idea of a single story single 
family residence and would make conditions to ensure this is what is completed. He also 
inquired about, as a condition, to refer them to the Design Review Committee to make sure this 
home complies with the look of the neighborhood. 
 
Ms. Saint Andre stated that generally speaking the Board cannot delegate the authority for 
decisions to someone else.  The applicant can be referred to the Design Review Committee for 
recommendations.    
 
There was a discussion around conditions and what is reasonable and acceptable.  
 
Mr. Stumpf explained that the variance is attached to the land not to the property owners. Ms. 
Doucette inquired about what they (the applicants) can do to make this process go smoothly 
for everyone. Mr. Stumpf stated that the concerns can be mitigated by setting conditions if the 
variance is granted.  
 
Carol Gould, Clerk stated that she is concerned due to the fact that this is a conforming lot that, 
if the petition is granted, will become two nonconforming lots. If this is granted she stated that 
this is going to set a precedent for other applicants and she doesn’t agree with taking a 
conforming lot and separating it.  She stated that she cannot find the hardship in the lot. 
 
There was then a discussion among the Board about the other lots in the neighborhood as well 
as the Town water and sewer systems.   
 
Mr. Mulvehill stated that the visual compatibility of the proposed new lot should be taken into 
consideration, and as the Applicant’s health is declining, this will really help the family.  He 
stated again that the Applicants want to stay in Medway and will do what they need to while 
still respecting the Medway Zoning Bylaws.  
 
Brian White, Vice Chair stated that he understands the applicants want to stay in town but his 
concerns are if someone were to object and appeal any decision made.   
 
Ms. Saint Andre discussed the first two variance criteria and where hardship related to the land 
would come into play.  She explained that the variance standard is hard to meet and they 
should be granted sparingly.  
 
Gibb Phenegar, Member stated that he is hoping they can find some way to condition this 
application to make it acceptable. He stated that the criteria would need to be met and 
conditions put in place to achieve that goal.   
 
Mr. Stumpf inquired if the Board was ready to vote.  There was a consensus that they were not 



ready to vote based on needing to discuss the variance criteria further.  The Board then decided 
to continue the hearing to June 19, 2019. 
 
Motion to continue the hearing for 7 Wellington Street to Wednesday June 19, 2019 at 7:30 pm 
in Sanford Hall made by Brian White, seconded by Gibb Phenegar, passed with a unanimous 
vote of 5-0-0. 
 
Other Business  

 Discuss possible Zoning Bylaw Amendments and identify any additions or 
modifications from Zoning Board of Appeal  

 
Mr. Stumpf asked the Board that they read the list of potential Zoning Bylaw Amendments and 
bring back any questions or concerns to the next meeting.  
 
Ms. Saint Andre highlighted that the proposed amendments in blue are the ones identified by 
the Planning and Economic Development Board as more pressing ones that will be coming up 
soon and they should consider them first. She also recommended that if there are other items 
the board would like to see on the list they can add those for discussion.   
 
Mr. Stumpf brought up the Board being allowed to grant use variances and possibly amending 
the zoning bylaw to not allow that.  
 
Ms. Saint Andre stated that use variances right now may be granted by the Board, she also 
states that there is a section in the Bylaw of uses that cannot be granted even by a use 
variance. The reason this is brought up is that there are all different ways to allow use 
variances, for example restricting uses to residential or commercial districts.   
 
Mr. White asked if there was a list of all the use variances granted in the last decade in a 
residential area.  Ms. Ohannesian stated she will try and compile this list.    
 
Correspondence 
Approval of Minutes 

 No minutes to approve 
Upcoming Meetings  

 June 19, 2019 
 39 Main Street Comprehensive Permit Application Continued Review 
 7 Wellington Street continuation  

 July 3, 2019 – 7:00 pm  
Adjournment  
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10pm made by Brian White seconded by Gibb Phenegar, 
passed with a 5-0-0 vote.  
 
 



Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Stefany Ohannesian  
Administrative Assistant, Community and Economic Development 
 

Documents Submitted at this Meeting: 
1. Pictures and dimensions of the proposed home to be constructed on Lot 1 of 7 

Wellington Street Medway submitted by Patrick Mulvehill 












